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OIAD-2598 
17 January 2023 
 

 
 
Tēnā koe  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) request to the Department of 
Conservation (the Department), received on 29 November 2022. Your request for official 
information is in relation to our internal communications team.  
 
Your questions and our responses are listed below: 
 

1. Does Department of Conservation have an internal communications team? 
 
Yes, the Department has an internal communications team. Our role is communicate the 
purpose, direction and priorities of the organisation to our people and share essential 
information that helps staff to do their job. 
 

2. How many staff members are employed to do ‘internal communications’? 
 
As of the date of your request, 29 November 2022, four staff members were employed to do 
internal communications.  
 

3. What is lowest, highest, and median salary of these staff members? 
 
To protect the privacy of the four staff members in the Department’s internal communications 
your request for the lowest, highest, and median salary has been withheld pursuant to 
section 9(2)(a) of the OIA.  
 
However, I can supply you with the current bands and ranges for each role. These are as 
follows: 
 

• Communications Advisor: Tier 5, Band E ($72,610-92,780) 
• Senior Communications Advisor: Tier 5, Band F (84,908-108,493) 
• Communications Manager: Tier 4, Range B ($106,400 - $152,250) 

 
In making my decision, I have considered the public interest considerations in section 9(1) of 
the OIA and determined there are no public interests which outweigh the grounds for 
withholding. 






